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(1)

The monthly meeting of the Aberporth Community Council was held on Tuesday 13th July 2021 at 6:30pmthe Chairman; Cllr Aled Thomas; presided.
Present:

Cllr Sue Lewis, Cllr Zoe Storer, Cllr Anne McCreary, Cllr Robin Young, Cllr Carys Owens, Cllr Gethin James, Cllr Dave Addison, Cllr Jackie Brown, Cllr Damon Watmough

Due to Covid-19 pandemic regulations this meeting was held electronically. 
(2)
Cllr Aled Thomas requested that due to some personal comments being made at the last meeting that Councillors should adhere to their Code of Conduct

1. Apologies/Personal matters 
Ymddiheuriadau/Materion Personol

2.  To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in items of business listed below

Datgelu diddordeb personol ac ariannol dan eitemau busnes sydd wedi eu rhestru isod
(3)

Clerk to resend out forms for declaration of interests.
3. Confirmation and signing of previous minutes

Cadarnhau a llofnodi cofnodion y cyfarfod diwethaf

(4)

Cllr Jackie Brown proposed aht the minutes of the June meeting and the EOM re annual return be accepted as correct; this was seconded by Cllr Carys Owens and approved unanimously.

4. Financial business

Busnes Ariannol

(5)

Items approved for payment: 
£718.55 GPM Wales
£150.00 One Voice Wales

£143.88 S V Owens for payment to Zoom

£520.00 SV Owens 

(6)
Clerk  noted her concerns about the escalating maintenance costs for the benches; it was agreed to review the invoices and establish what work is still outstanding.

Clerk has queried an invoice for £667.20 to Vision ICT as it is payment in advance for 2 years website hosting and provision of email; usually only pay 1 year.
5. Notified Business  
Busnes a rag-hysbyswydir
(7)
Cllr Aled Thomas reported that he had attended a meeting with the MOD regarding the sale of land in Parcllyn.  The Clerk had provided the Councillors with copies of subsequent emails.

Mr John Jones of MOD has indicated that the football playing field is now to be sold and proposed that a temporary lease is put in place until the land has been valued.  A subsequent email from she requested a representative at QinetiQ is not in support of the temporary lease. 
Cllr Zoe Storer noted that the Council were of the understanding that the football field could not be sold due to the location of the range.
Cllr Sue Lewis voiced concern that the field could be sold out from under our nose and that wider lobbying was required to ensure this could not happen.
Cllr Aled Thomas explained that the MOD are looking for the community or county council to take it on.  

The Clerk advised that at previous meetings John Jones had indicated the football field would be made available on a peppercorn rent or given to the community; this now raises concerns if they are looking for market value.
Cllr Damon Watmough requested that the Council contact MOD and ask for clarification.
Cllr Anne McCreary felt strongly that the Council cannot sit on this, it needs to be resolved as soon as possible.  

It was agreed to email MOD and ask for clarification on what is to be sold and then if necessary, to organise a public meeting and establish a working party to go forward with this.  It is important that these areas are retained for public use.
Signed_____________________________________________  Date_______________-
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Cllr Gethin Davies reiterated aht the main thing is to get the lease to take over the responsibility of the football field so it can be reopened until the time that paperwork is ready for the MOD to sell or lease it.
(8)

An email was received from One Voice Wales with a recommendation that community councils consider plans in the event of the death of Queen Elizabeth II and Operation London Bridge.  The Clerk suggested that the procedures review committee look at this and make recommendation regarding protocol and potential budget that may be required.

It was agreed to hold a procedures review meeting on Tuesday 20th July at 6:30pm. 
(9)

Email received from F Miller Parc LLwyd regarding the access through Penlan up to the poetry trail.  She has previously emailed and spoken to Councillors regarding this and it has been explained that there was no intention of a panel at this location.  Her email advises that the road sign is unreadable; Cllr Gethin Davies to report to Ceredigion County Council.  She also requested signs to keep dogs on a lead.  Cllr Gethin Davies advised that Ceredigion County Council were unable to provide Keep Dogs on Lead signs; Clerk to organise some bilingual signs with EL Jones Printers

(10)

Email received regarding Glasdir Woodland Creation consultation for Rhosygadair Uchaf – proposal to plant 1.14ha of native broadleaf trees. Map provided.

The Community Council had no concerns regarding this

(11)

Cllr Sue Lewis proposed that the Community Council should consider establishing a youth council.  With the work around the community plan and the future of play provision in Parcllyn she suggested that this was a good time.
Clerk suggested that a community plan working group meeting be organised and this could be considered; it was agreed to hold a meeting after the procedure review meeting on Tuesday 20th July. 

(12)

Consultation on Qualifications of Clerks in Wales Regulations; this relates to the proposed requirement for Council Clerks to hold CiLCA Wales in order for the council to be able to exercise its powers of general competence.

Clerk explained the proposal and she expressed her opinion that Clerks are paid accordingly and there should be some expectation on them to be suitably qualified to provide advice and guidance to the Council.
(13)

One Voice Wales have appointed a Local Places for Nature officer

(14)

Email received from L Walters regarding housing situation in Ceredigion.

Cllr Sue Lewis recommended that we respond advising that a letter has been sent to Elin Jones AM regarding this.

Cllr Damon Watmough asked if there is any indication of what type of housing will go ahead in Parcllyn.  Cllr Gethin Davies advised that it is highly likely to be social housing.

Cllr Anne McCreary felt it was important to support and do whatever possible to retain the younger generation in our community.

(15)

Email received from a visitor to the village praising the young people for respecting their community over the Whitsun weekend.

Councillors noted that there are some issues with young people drinking and leaving litter and glass on the beach; Cllr Gethin Davies thanked Cllr Dave Addison for cleaning up the beaches.
6. Reports

Addroddiadau

Clerks Report/Adroddiad y Clerc
(16)

Clerk requested the personal interest forms urgently as this information needs to be included on the website as a legal requirement.  There are some still outstanding. 
(17)

Clerk requested the Councillors letters regarding declining Councillor remuneration allowances for 2021-22.

(18)

One Voice Wales training dates have been provided; Councillors to advise the Clerk if they wish to book.
(19)

Clerk provided an email regarding the revised guidance on code of conduct; link included.
Signed________________________________________________  Date_____________
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County Councillor Report/Adroddiad y Cynghorwr y Sir
(20)

Written report was provided:
On verge of 3rd wave of covid in Ceredigion; in the last 7 days there have been 54 new cases, brought us up to 81.2 per 100,000.  More in north of the county and schools have been affected as well.

Have met with John Jones MOD about land at Parcllyn; a push towards valuation of the land to be sold. Emails received with up to date information.

Village is busy with visitors; anticipate a busy summer season.  There has been some vandalism and the police are investigating.  There has been a lot of litter and broken glass left which Cllr Dave Addison has cleared.

Have received spill kits to be put up on Dyffryn beach; there is also a portable one which will be supplied to the fisherman.  They were provided by FLAG.

Attended a presentation regards to Sky link which is keeping an eye on what comes in on the beaches with regards to drugs and people trafficking.

Chairman’s Report/Adroddiad y Cadeirydd
(21)

Written report provided:
Cllr Aled Thomas was saddened by the news of the loss of Mr Mac Allen.  Many would have known Mrs June Allen as an ex- councillor and he had asked the Clerk to send a card on behalf of Aberporth Community Council. .

He thanked everyone who attended the brief meeting to approve the internal audit and annual return.  We hope we can put this behind us for another year and I would like to thank you all for your continuous hard work.

Since our last meeting he had attended on line training sessions. 16-6-21 Code of Conduct Module 9; 21-6-21 The Council Module 1; 28-6-21 Chairing Skills Module 10.

He thanked other councillors who had attended training sessions and noted he would like as many Councillors to undertake training as possible.
On Friday, 2nd July, he had attended a meeting with Cllr Gethin Davies and met with Mr John Jones from the MOD to discuss the future of Parcllyn playground & football field. It was a positive meeting and Mr Jones explained the MOD side of things. It is early days but he felt that the MOD would like things to move on very quickly. He has asked Cllr Gethin to speak with Mr Rhys Evans to cut the grass and clean out the changing rooms. 
Committee Representative Reports/Adroddiadau Cynrychioliadol y Pwyllgor
Planning/Cynllunio  
(22)

A210568 Dolerin, Blaenporth
A210538 Glaneirw, Tanygroes

No comments
Finance/Cyllido 
(23)

Annual return been approved
Footpaths & Maintenance/Llwybrau Troed a Chynnal a Chadw
(24)

Contractor has responded that he is unable to complete work at Glaneirw until October.  Clerk has suggested that work is completed by footpath contractor while he is undertaking the tender work; Cllr Thomas to organise.
(25)

Cllr Dave Addison has requested to step down from managing the grass contracts.

Cllr Aled Thomas advised that other councillors need to liaise with the person with responsibility rather than organising work themselves

Cllr Jackie Brown asked Cllr Addison to reconsider.

Cllr Addison was  annoyed about the cutting on the bank which was not scheduled until the end of July; it has been cut too soon and risks wild flowers.  

Cllr Addison agreed to continue.

(26)
Cllr Dave Addison advised that he has put obtaining quotes for a replacement fence in Brynglas on hold due to the price of timber being expensive.  At the moment the fence is solid, wait and see if wood prices stabilise.
(27)

Work has started on the safety surfacing in the playgrounds contractor advises this will be completed as soon as possible.
(28)

Cllr Robin Young has cut back the poetry trail path.  This is not included on the footpath schedule and needs to be noted for future consideration when the footpath contract is next reviewed for tender.  Cllr Sue Lewis thanked Cllr Robin Young for a job well done.
Signed_______________________________________________  Date______________

Minutes Ref:13

Page 4

Procedures Review Committee/Pwyllgor Adoygu Trefn

Community Welcome Audit/Archwiliad Croeso Cymuned – Community Plan Task & Finish Group
(29)

Translation work has been completed.
Tidy Towns/Trefi Taclus 
(30)

Everywhere is clean and tidy.
Outside Bodies Representative Reports/Adroddiadau Cynrychioliadol Cyrff Allanol

(31)

Cllr Jackie Brown advised aht the village hall management committee have queries regarding the grass maintenance schedule and the bank on Dolwen beach. She has asked that they do not contact the contractor directly. Clerk to provide a copy of the schedule as the village hall committee advise they have not received it.

A community garden is to be located at the rear of Canolfan Dyffryn; the work has stared on this.

Cllr Anne McCreary has advised aht village hall committee that he community council does intend to use the office.

Clerk to provide an invoice for the split cost of providing Wi-Fi.
Beaches/ Traethau
(32)

Cllr Gethin Davies advised that the area available to potential parking on the beach has been reduced to sand movements, vehicles will get stuck.
A Spill kit provide by FLAG is  to go on wall; a photo will go into the paper. 

Correspondence/Gohectbiaeth
(33)

Email: 
Allan a Ni/Out we Go project 

Older People’s Commissioners newsletter
Volunteer Befrienders for RNID – information shared on social media
OVW:

UKFS consultation

All Wales Public Service Graduate Programme
June Newsletter

Electoral reform newsletter

Neighbourhood watch seminar
Ceredigion Area Committee meeting
Correspondence was noted
7. Review Diary 
Adolygu Dyddiadur

8. Date of next meeting 
Dyddiad y Cyfarfod Nesaf

(34)

Date of next meeting is  Tuesday 14th September 2021 at 6:30pm

(35)

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 19.52pm
Signed_____________________________________________  Date_______________
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